Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: commissioned homecare providers 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

a) Does your council currently make it a contractual condition that your externally commissioned homecare providers must pay their homecare workers for their travel time? 
Answer:
Yes, the Council requires externally commissioned home care providers to pay for workers travel time between visits.

b) Does your council ever review the payslips and minimum wage records of your externally commissioned providers to monitor compliance with the national living wage?

No, not as a matter of routine contract and quality monitoring. 
If concerns were raised regarding this subject, then the Council would request payslips and pay records of staff. 

c) Please list the steps that your council has taken to ensure that your externally commissioned care providers are paying their home care workers at least the national living wage.
During the pricing evaluation phase of the various procurement exercises conducted to commission providers, the Council sets a minimum price envelope, below which providers would not be able to meet their legal obligations in respect of the national living wage. 
The Council reviews annually the hourly rate and increases this in line with the annual increase in the national living wage. 
Contracts of employment are checked, including terms and conditions, on mobilisation of providers, and during annual quality assurance framework processes, and any issues with contracts of employment raised with the provider.    

d) What action, if any, would the council take against any externally commissioned care providers that have been found to be non-compliant with paying the national living wage?

If a provider was found to be non-compliant with paying the national living wage, the provider would be in material breach of the contract. 
The provider would be issued with a notice to remedy breach of contract, which if not complied with, could lead to termination. 
The Council would also notify HMRC of any such breach.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
